Montpelier Development Review Board Meeting

October 17, 2016
Approved 11/7/16
Present:  Phil Zalinger, Kevin O’Connell, Daniel Richardson, Jack Lindley, James LaMonda, Roger Cranse. Kate McCarthy, Sarah McShane – staff.

Call to order: The meeting was called to order by the Vice-Chair, Dan Richardson.
Approval of the agenda:  Kevin moved to approve the agenda as presented, James seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.
Comments from the Chair:  There were no comments from the acting Chair. 
Review of minutes of October 3, 2016: Jack moved to approve the minutes as presented, James seconded, the motion passed on a 5-0 vote with Roger abstaining.

155 State Street


Owners:  Vermont State Employees Association    Applicant:  Ray Stout

Design review approval to install an outdoor condenser unit on the rear of the building.
The applicant, the Director of Operations for VSEA was present.  He explained that this unit will not be seen from the street, it’s quieter than the two units presently there.
Roger made a motion to approve the application as reviewed by the DRC, Kate seconded, the motion passed on a 6-0 vote.

19 Court Street

Owner:  17-19-21 Court Street Associates    Applicant:  Saul Schoenberg


Design review approval for an after the fact front door replacement.

The applicant was not present. During the DRC meeting, the applicant decided to put back the original doors, unless it’s cost prohibitive.

Kevin made a motion to table the application to November 7, Roger seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote with Phil recusing.

1 Blanchard Court


Owner/Applicant:  River Street Associates


Site plan review to change use from personal services to office.


The applicant, Steve Ribolini was present.  Roger recused himself.

The building is the old First In Fitness, and will be converted to 11,500 square feet of office space.  There are no proposed exterior changes, so it wasn’t reviewed by the DRC.  
Kate made a motion to approve the application, James seconded.  The motion passed on a 5-0 vote.

12 Parkside Drive


Owner:  Veronica Baker    Applicant:  John Campbell


Variance request from side yard setback to construct a carport.

The applicant was present.  The present garage will not accommodate the owners’ vehicle.  The carport will be posts and a roof.  He has contacted the abutters and no one has mentioned an issue with it.  
The variance criteria were reviewed.  

Roger made a motion to approve the variance, Jack seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.

35 Prospect Street


Owner/Applicant:  Kathleen Burroughs

Continuation of a site plan review to change use of first floor apartment to a licensed child care facility and a variance request for the construction of a deck on the northwest side of the property.

The applicant was present with Kevin White.  Sarah had exhibits to add to the package for the board.  
The deck is no longer part of the project and application.  She will go with a fenced in yard and a repositioned driveway.
The Board would like the applicant to have discussions with DPW about the 10 foot setback and snow removal.

Kevin made a motion to table the application to November 7, 2016, James seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.

12 First Avenue


Owner:  Joanne Greenberg    Applicant:  Clar Construction

Variance request from side yard setback to construct a garage.

The Chair, Phil Zalinger, had arrived for the meeting at this point, but he recused himself from this discussion.

The applicant was present.

The garage will be placed to the west side of the existing house.  
The variance criteria were reviewed.  

James made a motion to grant the variance, Kevin seconded.  The motion passed on a 6-0 vote.


56 College Street


Owner/Applicant:  Harris Hall, LLC  c/o Jeff Nick

Change of use and site plan review to change a non-conforming use to another non-conforming use.

The applicant was present.  About 10 years ago, there was a historic remake done for NECI, which has now moved their operations more downtown.  They would like to reclaim the property as an office building.  Educational office use is allowed in the area, as well as AIPUD, but not general office use.
The only changes are a dumpster space and two additional parking places in the very front of the curved driveway.  There will also be some shrubbery changes.

When the property was renovated, it was under the guise of an educational umbrella which is now revoked.

David Gryack from 57 College Street disagreed with the Board’s general consensus.
Phil made a motion to enter deliberative session, Jack seconded.  The motion passed on a 7-0 vote.  The Board has 45 days to issue a written decision.
Other Business:  The next regular meeting will be on November 7.  
Adjournment: Jack made a motion to adjourn, James seconded.
Respectfully submitted,

Tami Furry

Recording Secretary

	 

	  


	  
	 


